June 14, 1996

Mr. John Wagoner

Hanford Site Manager

US. T tment of ™ iergy, Mail Stop A7-50
P.O. Box 550

Richland V ngton 99352

Subject: Stabilization of White Bluffs Area for Pr ural
Resource Sites

Dear Mr. Wagoner,

Since 1855 reserved Nez Perce treaty rights in the Mid-Columbia have been recognized
and affirmed through a series of Federal and State actions. These actions protect Nez
Perce interests to utilize their usual and accustomed resources in the Columbia River
Hanford Reach and elsewhere. The Nez Perce are very interested in any relevant activity
that affects these rights.

The Nez Perce Tribe Department of Environmental Restoration and Waste Management
(ERWM) participates in Hanford Site Cultural Resource activities. Ata meeting on
March 28, 1996 lead by Dee Lloyd, we heard presentations indicating an excessive
amount of Locke Island is washing away exposing and destroying cultural resource sites.
Hanford and Tribal cultural resource people are actively working at the Island to catalog
sitesbefo | rare destroyed.

[ padation of Locke Island was evident when Nez Perce ER WM staff visited White
Bluffs during the week of March 26, 1996 and continued through the most recent visit to
the land on June 12, 1996. Groundwater induced mass movement was taking place on
White Bluffs adjacent to Locke Island and this mass movement was encroaching on the
Co nbia River. The document entitled, Hanford Reach of the Columbia River,
Comprehensive River Conservation Study and Environmental Impact Statement, FINAL -
June 1994, Volume I, recognizes the slope stability problems of White Bluffs on page 70.
Channel narrowing due to this condition has caused erosion on the east bank of Locke
Island at a rate of up to 10 meters per two week period. These problems are exacerbated
by high runoff in the Columbia River this season. At this rate it won’t take long to lose
the entire east side of the Island and the cultural resources there. Itis: 0 a major

94,031 — 03253

ENVIRONMENTAL RESTORATION & WASTE MANAG._V™NT
P.0. BOX 385 - LAPWAI, IDAHO 83540-0365 - (208) 843-7375 / FAX: 843-7378









032593

[V uction in the Hanford Reach is ¢« ng to a close making it time to consider these
ac  ies. Wewill 3o be soliciting assistance from the other Tribes on this s * “act,

Please contact Mr. Paul Danielson or Mr. Joseph Fitch at the Nez Perce Tribe ERWM
fice at (208) 843-7375, if you have questions, or if we can be of any assistance.

Respectfully submitted,
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Donna waukee
M ager Nez Perce Tribe ERWM

cc.  Mr J.R. Wilkinson, CTUIR
Mr. Russell Jim, YIN
Mr. Kevin Clarke, DOE Indian Programs Manager
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